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Statement by Ms. Gladice Pickering – Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of the Solomon Islands, 25 January 2016, 14h30 – 18h00

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of the Solomon Islands to this session of the UPR Working Group and commends them on the presentation of their national report. 
We acknowledge the challenges, which the Government of the Solomon Islands faces in fulfilling the needs of its citizens as a result of its small economy, limited market opportunities and topography. 
The passing of various legislation, including the Immigration Act and the Regulations thereto, is commended and we encourage the Government of the Solomon Islands to continue its efforts to enhance this legislation to combat internal trafficking activities. 

Namibia takes note of the ten year National Development Strategy 2011– 2020 whose core objectives amongst others are to alleviate poverty; to support vulnerable members of society; to improve access to quality health care and education and to provide protection from natural disasters. We wish the Solomon Islands success with the implementation of this Strategy.  
Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That the Government of the Solomon Islands takes measures to ensure non-discrimination against women within all sectors of society particularly with regards to access to education and employment and to amend and align all existing laws in this regard. 

2. That the Government of the Solomon Islands takes measures to combat violence against women and children and to ensure effective complaints mechanism for victims. 
We wish the Solomon Islands all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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